





CHAPTER 'T' TEAM

- Chapter Directors
 Debbie & Ralph Stewart
- Assistant Chapter Director/ Newsletter Editor
 Vicky Martin martintv@bellsouth.net
- Chapter Educator
 Gary & Debbie Lewis
- Treasurer Carol Swanson
- Membership Enhancement Sid Cohen
- Ticket Sales
 Charleen Dennis
- Ride Coordinator Tommy Martin
- Goody Sales
 Charleen Dennis
- Webmaster
 Garland Dennis
 email: gabamaboy@yahoo.com
- Region A Directors Jim & Sue Jackson
- Directors of GWRRA Ray & Sandi Garris

Directors Corner

We just finished out the month of October with our Halloween ride. We had eleven that took to their motorcycles and headed up to Ellijay. Our ride leader was Sid Cohen who did a great job. We ate lunch at a place called Mike's. Everyone seemed to enjoy the food and the desert. We had some great laughs, good food and everyone was in good spirits. Thank you Donna for our "Trunk or Treat" goodie bags.

Chapter T will be busy the next few weeks so come on and join in on the fun. On Saturday, November 7th we are having dinner and game night at Sid and Donna Cohen's. Their address is 575 Forest Heights Drive, Athens. The fun will start at 5:30 and we plan on eating around 6PM and games will follow from 7-9pm-ish. Bring your own beverages, tea water and juice will be provided. PLEASE RSVP TO SID SO WE WILL KNOW HOW MUCH FOOD TO PREPARE 706-340-5737.

The year is winding down and the weather will be getting very cold. As most of you know that does not stop Chapter T from riding, so be ready to gear up and keep on riding. Wind Down will be November 14th; our monthly supper gathering will be on November 17th. We have the Salvation Army Toy Ride on December 5th and our Chapter Christmas party is on December 12th.

Continued next page

Monthly Gathering - First Thursday of each Month at:

Ryan's Steak House 1021 Dowdy Rd., Athens, GA 30606

We join to eat at 6:00 PM and the meeting starts at 7:00PM.

(where we share GWRRA information & fun activities)

"Come Join Us and get the most out of your GWRRA Membership"

Continued from page 1

Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays will all in the mix, so be sure to spend quality time with your loved ones. We are looking forward to the New Year and a lot more fun. A Cruise, the Wild West, the Lodge-it is all in the works for 2016 it is just getting crazy fun. Please go ahead and mark your 2016 calendar for Chapter T's Fun Day on April 16th. We need all of you to help with this event so that it will be a success for us and loads of fun for everyone.

"You have to participate to enjoy Chapter Life"

Next Monthly Gathering..... Thursday, November 5th at:

Ryan's, 1021 Dowdy Road Athens, GA 30606 (706) 543-8203

We eat at 6:00PM and meet at 7:00PM,

Ride Safe and Have Fun, Debbie and Ralph Stewart Chapter T Directors 2013 Couple of the Year

Email: das4060@yahoo.com

Ph: 706-343-1923

Adventures of Dumbo

WITH JIM STOGDEN

Thursday, Oct. 1, (photo #1), On this day, I went home with Jim. He asked if I had to go everywhere, members smiled and said Nooo!!!; so as you will notice we both went, and we had a chal-

lenge, Jim won on height, I won on distance!! TMI

Saturday, Oct. 3, I learned to make a bean and chili burrito - CA-RUMBA, QUE BUENO! **Sunday, Oct. 4**, we went to church, and I was baptized. After church we went to FATZ for lunch . **Tuesday, Oct. 6**, went to Strickland's for the "OFC" breakfast (Old Farts Club). Sid Cohen was there to make sure I had been invited. **Wednesday, Oct. 7**, I was strapped to the back seat as a co-rider. Went to IHOP to discuss plans for Jim & Sylvia's 49th wedding anniversary.

Continued Next Page



The choice was to ride to the mountains and stop when we got tired. We got as far as Helen and Sylvia had green liquid coming out of the left side of her trike; YEP, coolant and guess who had to taste it to make sure that's what it was – Hmmm!! We got lodging at the Helendorf. **Thursday, Oct 8**, we rode to Toccoa to get some coolant and being the petite one, I rode in the trunk. I just simply refused to have my picture taken! Friday, Oct. 9, again Jim and I road to Toccoa for more coolant and Sylvia stayed behind. Returned to Helen, filled the radiator and headed for home. We stopped at Ryan's in Commerce for lunch, and all I wanted was coffee and dessert – the piece of apple pie was so small, I had to borrow Jim's glasses. Saturday, Oct 9, I learned to make blueberries muffins - YUM! . Tuesday, Oct. 12, rode with friends to Whistle Stop Café in Juliet, GA for fried green tomatoes. Wednesday, Oct. 14, my petite self once again rode in the trunk, we went to Baby Land in Cleveland, GA. Such a hot day, I started crying and I sat in the back seat for a while wearing Jim's skull cap to keep my head cool. I really liked Baby land and was a big hit with the young and old. Great place to shop, I got some new clothes. Sunday, Oct. 18, (after church) we drove to McDonough to pick up Sylvia's trike and darn near got left on the counter. Wednesday, Oct. 21, Jim had a haircut appointment, I wanted to try out the chair, and I guess I started acting up and I spent the rest of the hour in a play pen. I was a co rider, and we rode to McDonough and on the way back we stopped at Sonny's in Conyers, GA for lunch. Thursday, Oct. 22, went to Chapter T's dinner at Inoko's . Saturday, Oct. 24, Participated in the Sheriff Edwards Charity Ride events at Cycle World. Had to stop at Bojangle's for a biscuit and coffee. At Cycle World I helped the band out with a great rendition of

"The Thrill is Gone". I will be going back to Cycle World on Oct. 29 for the Two Wheeled Thursday event, but you won't see a picture as my story has to be in print by then. And as Forrest Gump said, "That's all I have to say about that"!!

Thank You Jim for all the fun stuffs this month, Your Friend **Dumbo**



CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Nov. 5th Chapter T Gathering

Nov. 7 Dinner & Game Night

Sid and Donna's

Nov. 14th Wind Down Chapter Ride Perry, GA

Nov. 17th Chapter Meet and Eat

November 26th Thanksgiving Day

December 12th Chapter Christmas Party

January 1st 2016 New Years Day Ride

January 16th Chilly Willy/ Officers Conference

Buckner's Family Restaurant in Jackson, GA.

March 17th -19th Florida District Rally Orlando, FL

April 16th Chapter T's Spring Fling Fun Day
Blacks Creek Church

Blacks Creek Church Commerce, GA

April 21th - 23rd Georgia District Rally Dalton, GA

May 14th - 16th Alabama District Rally Eufaula, AL

July 14th - 16th South Carolina District Rally Anderson, SC

> Aug. 31st - Sept. 3rd Wing Ding Billings, MO

October 27th - 29th Region "A" Rally Eufaula, AL

October 13th - 15th Mississippi District Rally
Gulfport, MS

As usual please watch your email or listen for a phone call for more information on rides and activities.

Riding With Chapter T

Fall has arrived and the leaves have been changing and are steadily falling. The cooler temperatures makes it a perfect time to ride our motorcycles and we have some great rides planned. You do know that Chapter T is an All Season Riding Chapter? Yep that's right, bundle up and come ride with us. Check out the schedule of events and make plans to participate in the upcoming Chapter Activities. If you haven't been participating with the Chapter, give it a try you wont be sorry. We do really have a great time riding and having fun with our GW friends. So come on and join us.

Tommy Martin
Chapter T Ride Coordinator

Participating can be FUN!

Well here we are in November and what a busy month we had in October. We kicked off the month with a ride to Tellico Plains, TN, even though we all were in four wheel vehicles we had a great time. Saturday morning we all met in the Lodging dining room (except for one sleepy head), for a delicious breakfast complements of the lodge. We had tomato pie, "Oh don't knock it until you try it" it is very good and everyone liked it, also they had biscuits & gravy, sausage & egg casserole, bagel, pastries, strudel cake and all the coffee and orange juice you wanted, YUM YUM!

Now with our bellies full we all headed out to find the Bald Falls and to our amazement the falls were beautiful. The rain let up long enough for us to get out and take some pictures. Then we rode up the Cherohala Parkway do a little cloud and rain watching, because that is about all you could see. So we headed back to town and visited the Museum. There was two building of all kind of antique's and they were very interesting, really worth visiting. Well by the time we finished touring the museum, it was lunch time and you know Gold Wingers got to eat! So we had lunch at a small Café in down town Tellico. Our food was very good, I didn't hear any complaints from anyone else either. After lunch we all headed back to the lodge. They have a very nice game room with, pool table, ping pong table, foosballs table, shuffle board, exercise equipment and a TV where we had to witness the Pachyderm's trample over the Elephant have an unfair advantage in the water, don't you Dawg's!



think? **GO DAWGS!!** Some played Ping Pong and Pool as well as doing some short workouts on the exercise equip. Debbie was the champion of the Ping Pong table. The Ladies brought some outstanding snacks for us to snack on during the game. Later we went out for dinner at Tellico Diner and the food was excellent. We returned to the lodge for coffee and dessert and relaxing time and good socializing. An outstanding weekend with some of our GW Chapter T Friends wish you had been there.

Continued Next Page

Continued From Page 5

Tommy and Sid went to the Mississippi District Rally in Gulfport, MS. They returned with smiling faces because the weather was wonderful for riding and Tommy won \$500.00 of the Grand Prize Money. They also said that they had a great time participating in the Rally Activities. They saw one of our Members sporting a B2 shirt, check it out! Even though Woody may be trying to steel her heart, Home is really at Chapter T!

Next we had a meet and eat at Inoko's in Athens where we had a good turn out of folks for some great fellowship and food.

Next on the agenda was the Region A Rally help at the Lakepoint Lodge in Eufaula, AL ,There was a great turnout for the Rally. There were some awesome door prizes and about 72 of them each day. There was a Team Challenge that we were able to participate in and it was Educational, FUN and Entertaining for us as well and the audience. Tommy and I were in responsible for the District Directors Challenge. We had to come up with the challenge and direct it. So, we decided to host a Newly Wed Game for the District Director and they were the contestants. You

should have been there! Everyone had some much fun with the games, costumes contest and talent show. There is lots of fun to be had in GWRRA, especially at the Chapter Level. But you must Participate to find it!

Vicky

TOMATO PIE

Ingredients:

1 Pie Crust

3 Tomatoes

1 Onion

1/2 cup Cheddar Cheese

1/2 cup Parmesan Cheese

1 cup Mayonnaise



Instructions:

Place pie crust in round dish and bake at 350 for 6 minutes, remove from oven.

Place a Layer of sliced tomato and then a layer of sliced onion, sprinkle with salt and pepper. Repeat layers of tomato and onion. Place shredded cheese on top. Combine Parmesan Cheese and Mayonnaise carefully spread across top. Bake at 350 for thirty minutes.

Just a Thought!

Growing up I remember then President Kennedy making this statement; "It's not what your country can do for you, but what you can do for your country". The statement can kind of be applied to GWRRA and more specifically "T" Our Chapter.

Debbie and Ralph as the Chapter Directors devote many hours each and every month just getting ready for a Gathering - you ask, how do I know this? I did it for eight years. But it's not just those two, its Vicky Martin assisting with the planning and information for the Chapter Activities, Tommy Martin, planning on where to ride to and then planning the ride. Its Carol Swanson taking care of the Chapter's funds, which is no easy proposition - she not only has to answer to Debbie and Ralph and keep them abreast of the available funds, but she has to keep very accurate records to satisfy both GWRRA and the IRS. Then there is Gary Lewis, he has the dubious task of helping keeping us safe by both his articles and his monthly speeches at the Gathering, and that's not counting the time spent arranging classes for us - and then see them cancelled at the last minute due to bad weather or what's worse the LACK of participation on my and your part by not registering for the class. Sid Cohen is in charge of Member Enhancement, you ask what does he do. Well, for one he is responsible for contacting new members that come in on the ARL list Debbie gets every month, working with both Ralph and Debbie to help make the Chapter Life for us more enjoyable and inform us of some of the benefits of belonging to GWRRA. And he responsible for a portion of each and every Gathering.

Now we are all volunteers and these task are really not that hard to do, especially when everyone gets involved and help to share the load. Its really more fun when you are involved with the Chapter.

So, do you get my drift?

As President Kennedy once stated and now paraphrased by Garland, "It's not what your Chapter can do for you, but what can you do for your Chapter?

Garland Dennis Member GA Chapter T Asst District Director, East

CLASSIFIEDS

All ads must be submitted by a current GWRRA Member. Ads will run in the Newsletter for three months unless notified of the sale of the items listed. It is the responsibility of the owner to notify the Newsletter Editor when an item sales.

For Sale: Gold Wing 1500 SE 25th anniversary edition 2000. One owner, Must sell can not ride two bikes. Asking \$7,000.00 well maintained and have the records. I have a complete list of every thing that has been added and recent prevented maintenance also pictures upon request. Contact Sid Cohen @ 706-340-5737 or E -mail cateringbycohen@gmail.com.

For sale 2004 Honda Gold Wing with Champion trike kit, 71,000 CB, Diamond Seat, LED lights, driver and passenger footrest, and more. 2 Nolan Helmets and 2001 Black Escapade trailer. All always garaged kept. \$20,000.00

Contact Mike Fields at 706-202-3837



For Sale 2008 Honda Rebel \$2250.00

VIN: **jh2mc13038k401091** engine displacement (CC): **250**

fuel: gas

odometer: **845** paint color: **silver** title status: **clean**

transmission: manual

Contact: Debbie Stewart 706-343-1923

das4060@yahoo.com



For Sale 2014 Dodge Challenger in new condition\. Only 11,156 Miles and still has the new car smell!! Engine: 305-hp, 3.6-liter V-6 (regular gas) Transmission: 6-speed manual w/OD A steal at only \$23,900.00 Call Tommy Martin 678-725-1632





Ray and Nell Hemphill 11/24th 59 Years Gary and Debbie Lewis 11/6th 39 Years



Linda Fields Tommy Martin November 19 November 24

GWRRA ANNIVERSARY

Jeff & Debra Crowell 11 / 01 / 90 Ralph & Debbie Stewart 11 / 24 / 10





Sylvia Stogden (foot Surgery)





None

GEORGIA DISTRICT TEAM

Larry & Pam Clemmer - Directors

Vance & Fern Oakes - Assistant Directors

Jim & Kay Elrod - Assistant Directors

Garland & Charleen Dennis - Assistant Directors

Lawana Woodard - Treasurer

Frank & Melinda Brothers - District Educators



Region "A" Directors
Jim & Sue Jackson

Deloris Allen- Newsletter Editor Norman & Wendy Morton- Membership Enhancement Coordinators

Jim & Dee Allen - Leadership Trainers Garland & Charleen Dennis - Webmaster/ Vendor Co-

> **GWRRA Director** Ray & Sandy Garris



CYCLE WORLD OF ALHENS 4225 ALLANTA HUUY. ALHENS, GA. 30606



NEW & USED MOTOTCYCLE SALES
SERVICE, PARTS & CLOTHING

WWW.CYCLE WORLD Athens.com 705.548.3300 / 800.785.1292 "LIKE US" ON FACEBOOK

November 2015

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
1	2	3	4	5 Chapter T Gathering	6	7 Dinner and Game Night
8	9	10	11	12	13	14 Wind Down
15	16	17 Dinner Ride	18	19	20	21 Mystery Ride
22	23	24	25	26 THANKS- GIVING	27	28
29	30					

FRIENDS for FUN SAFETY and KNOWLEDGE

November 2015

December 2015

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
		1	2	3 Chapter Gathering	4	5 Salvation Army Ride
6	7	8	9	10	11	12 Chapter Christmas Party
13	14	15	16	17	18	19
20	21	22	23	24	25 Christmas Day	26
27	28	29	30	31	Jan 1 New Years Day Ride	

FRIENDS for FUN SAFETY and KNOWLEDGE